Clancy Eccles
Greenfield Landscaping
Columbaris Park
Loverton
PO88 0HT

Date

Dear Mr Eccles

We have now come to the end of the season. The last game being a narrow victory over our big local rivals Swetton Eagles.

As you know we have had a season of ups and downs. Our challenge for the league title, which was looking very strong a few months ago, unfortunately could not be sustained. We did however finish in fourth place in a very strong league.

But it is perhaps our stunning success in the inter-league cup for which this season will be particularly memorable. Our outstanding victory in the final being the crowning glory of a lot of hard work and a great year. Thank you again for attending the match and presenting the cup to Taylor Miles our club captain. I hope you enjoyed it all as much as we did. The photos I sent through gave a good flavour of the game and the after match party! The press coverage was great too and I hope you feel we were great ambassadors for Greenfield Landscapes.

The other highlight of the year as far as The Angels are concerned has been the establishment of our new training facility at the Maia Lane Community Club. A lot of parents and others connected with the team put in a lot of hard work fundraising and the training sessions have been attracting record numbers of local kids. It is this sort of community involvement which we think makes our club extra special. There is a special report on the new training facility and an interview with Ralph Barry who runs the sessions, in our latest newsletter which I enclose.

Thank you once more for your generous sponsorship over the last season. Your support is not something we take lightly and is very much appreciated by everyone connected with the club.

Very Best Regards

Ken Lazarus
Club Secretary - Maia Lane Angels

